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Board of Assessors – September 13, 2010 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:36PM by Chairman Newton.  Also present were 
Pete Manning, Jack McKiernan and Will Naser.  

 
 

1. The Board signed the excise abatements. 
 
2. The minutes of September 13th were approved as written. 

 
3. The Board voted to hold the September 27th meeting at 4:00pm.  

 
4. Will told the Board about the contract progress with PeopleGIS – the map/parcel 

ID changes are in progress and the GIS (so we can do abutters lists) will begin in 
October 

 
5. There was a discussion on the Oak Grove/Vacant Land parcels…..Will to produce 

reports for the Board Members. 
 

6. There was a lengthy discussion on 13R Tulip Way…the Board gave Will two 
directives: ask if an 8 of 58 is binding and is it ok to abate prior to Town 
Acceptance? 
 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:54PM.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Will Naser, MAA 
Principal Assessor 
 
 
 


